Minutes of the September 8, 2022, Hingham Town Council Meeting

The September 2022 Hingham Town Council meeting was called to order by Mayor Thomas Peterson on September 8,
2022, at 7:30 pm. Present at the meeting were Thomas Peterson, Sandi Peterson, Dave George, Dan Horinek, Roger Haas,
and Dillon Lipp. August minutes were reviewed. Treasurer’s report was covered. Dave made a motion to approve both
minutes and treasurer report and Dillon seconded. Motion carried.

HEARING OF PATRONS: NA

OLD BUSINESS:
Lagoon Operator - Tabled. Refuse Board-tabled. Gravel/grader - ongoing. Snowplow - tabled. Rules and regulations — on
going. Zoning map -ongoing

NEW BUSINESS:

Thomas let the council know that as soon as the Genie lift at Wilbur Ellis is repaired, he will get the trees trimmed and
Sandi let the council know that we also will need to replace the pully on the flagpole. Sandi informed the council that she
spoke with Bousch, Kuhr, Dugdal, and Brown Attorneys and they cannot take on any new clients at this time. Sandi will
reach out to all the attorneys in Chester and Havre next week. Council discussed the need for trees to be added to the park
as we have lost several. It was decided that we will purchase 10-12 trees in the spring.

DELINQUENCIES/NOTICE TO DISCONNECT: At this time, it was agreed to send “Notice to Disconnect” to two
customers.

MAYOR’S REPORT:

Thomas informed the council that he spoke with DEQ on the resizing of the lagoons. The information he received is that
the resizing is necessary, DEQ explained that the volume will decrease, and size will increase for evaporation. We were
also informed the new liners DO NOT need to stay wet.

Sandi informed Council that claims #5980 & 5981 were added to Aug paid, Claims for Sept #5982-5990 were
read, Roger made a motion to accept the claims, Dan seconded the motion, motion carried. The next meeting is on

October 13, 2022. Dave made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Dillon seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned.

Mayor Clerk



